REDLANDS EDUCATION SUPPORT PROFESSIONALS ASSOCIATION SITE REP COUNCIL MEETING via ZOOM MEETING MINUTES April 27th, 2020

 Meeting was called to order at 4:50PM via Zoom due to Covid-19 Pandemic. Present were: Gladys Kershall; John Havard, Mary Ambriz, Joleen Carlson, Liz Huerta-Brewster, Sheila Best, Richard Stead, John Valdez, Marisela Gonzalez, Lucy Roque, Candy Blanco, Tammy Flint, Nate Roque, Mark Sandoval, Julia Salcido, Venita Jimenez-Madeo, Hilda Soriano, Yvette Topete, Yvonne Topete, Josh Apmadoc, David Flores, Raelene Chaney, Marcus Dashoff, Richard Foshee, Melanie Tressler, & Manuel Marquez.

2. Seating of alternates: Melanie Tressler (Transportation) was seated as an alternate.

3. Adoption of Agenda: It was moved by Manny Marquez, seconded by John Havard and unanimously approved to adopt the agenda as submitted.

4: Upcoming events

May 4th: 4:45PM Executive Board meeting

May 18th: 4:45PM Site Rep Meeting

- It was moved by John Valdez, seconded by Mary Ambriz and unanimously approved to accept the February 2020 Meeting Minutes as submitted.
- 6: Site Reports

Highland Grove: no report

Judson and Brown: staff held ZOOM meeting

Mentone: welcome Crystal Mayo, Yvette is stepping down as alternate- we thank her for her service. Transportation: new buses are being finished up and will be delivered soon, sanitizing question: Gladys will follow up.

CNS: safety issues, social distancing concerns at Central Kitchen shared. Gladys will follow up.

RISE: Only 11 seniors, some sadness, but they are making the best of it!

RHS: rise in graffiti and vandalism, weightlifting equipment stolen, Gate project continues.

CVHS: no report Moore: no report

Cope: challenge keeping students off campus, appreciate M. & O. removing basketball hoops.

Clement: no report Beattie: no report

Warehouse: doing well, staying healthy

District: no report

Technology: nothing major, but pushing out nearly 2,000 Chromebooks to students has been a big Project.

- 7: President's Report: Gladys Kershall
 - A: Welcomed all to meeting, glad everyone is safe and healthy.
 - B: Cautioned all to be circumspect in what we post on Social Media. We are not "off", we are on paid status and available to work as needed.
 - C: Congratulations to Nate Roque, new Safety Director. He will take over July 1st.
 - D: Discussed "NEA RA" status: probably going to be virtual.
- 8: Vice President's Report: John Havard
 - A: Discussed Insurance "open enrollment"
 - B: All Documentation regarding insurance is available online.
 - C: Members can also pick up hard copies on patio outside District Office if needed.

REDLANDS EDUCATION SUPPORT PROFESSIONALS ASSOCIATION SITE REP COUNCIL MEETING via ZOOM MEETING MINUTES April 27th, 2020

- 9: Fiscal Reports: Fred Nuñez: not in attendance
- 10: Secretary's Report: Mary Ambriz thanked everyone who is working so hard during these difficult times.
- 11: Director's Reports:
 - A: Clerical: Sheila Best shared that with social distancing it is hard to have much to report. She did ask what status on stipend for internet for clerical staff working from home. Gladys reported that there will be no stipend for classified for internet.
 - B: CNS: Joleen Carlson shared she has visited Central Kitchen and has concerns about social distancing. Currently they have distributed over 4,000 meals on Tuesdays and Thursdays.
 - B: Maintenance & Operations: Richard Stead reported that various shops are back working as needed, custodians are asked to sanitize sites the day after teachers/staff are open to work on campus as needed.
 - C: Paraprofessionals: Liz Huerta-Brewster shared that she would appreciate others letting her know at shuerta1322@gmail.com if she can be of assistance to members via the Sunshine Committee. She reported that teachers are getting into the "Distance Learning" groove, and that they are trying to figure out what role Paras will have.
 - D: School Safety: Marisela Gonzalez reporting there is more patrolling, and shared that Food4Less is adopting a few of our seniors.
 - E: Technical and Fiscal: Mike Newmeyer shared that they have distributed thousands and Chromebooks to students and staff. They are working when called in.
 - F: Transportation: John Valdez shared that he spoke with Sam Anderson about extending deadlines for various certificates drivers needed, and that seems to be a go. He will take the mechanics lunch one day next week.
- 12: Good of the Order/Unfinished business:
 - A: Patty Hale asked that if members need help to let Gladys know.
 - B: Mark Sandoval asked who was on Negotiations Team. John replied

John Havard (chair); David Flores; Candy Blanco; Jose Castaneda are voting members; Joanne Blaine and Delfino Murillo are non-voting members, and there Is an opening for one more non-voting member.

13: It was moved by John Havard, seconded by Mark Sandoval and unanimously approved to Adjourn at 5:38PM.